

APPROVED Special Council Meeting Minutes 8/29/2024

Ho Brown called the Zoom meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

Present: Ho Brown, Kendahl Adjorlolo,  Jess Faubion, Sandy Flying Cloud, Joyce Thode, Gary Curtis, Christy Freriks, Kristi Pyne, David Berg, Jean Peterson
Absent: Emily Curcio, Dave Shogren, Jacky Schnarre, Tor Berg  
Quorum was met.

The agenda for this special Council meeting was approved at the 8/20/24 Council meeting at the time it was scheduled.

1.Review of Harbour Homes’ proposal of July 9, 2024, and draft letter of response:
Ho Brown gave a brief recap of the timetable for actions to date, including the proposal from Harbour Homes (HH), Council’s initial letter of response, the Executive Committee’s meeting with Building and Property members Richard Keltner and David Osborne, and Council’s decision to hold a special meeting with the express purpose of discussing a detailed letter to HH clarifying our questions. 
If a new proposal is received, further information will be sought: 
· FLC insurance might have input about an easement of this sort and questions and answers to insurance would need to be in writing. 
· Should FLC receive another proposal from HH, legal advice would be sought before a final decision is reached.

An overall review statement, and each point of the Letter of Agreement from HH, were discussed. The Council’s response to each point was approved by consent. Notes were also made for FLC to use if a contract is received from HH and legal counsel is sought. After the overview and first 12 points of the proposal letter were discussed, Kendahl moved to accept the responses agreed upon for that section. David Berg seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

Council next discussed the 7 points of the Temporary Construction and Tie Back Easement Agreement, and Council’s response to each point approved by consent. 
David Berg moved to accept the responses agreed upon for this section. Gary Curtis seconded. The motion passed unanimously.
ACTION ITEM: Ho Brown will send the letter, with approved amendments, to all council members for final review before sending it to Jamie at HH.

2.7/30/24 letter from HH re Alleyway direction change HH has requested of the City of Bothell.  
HH has 180 days to provide the City of Bothell with responses to any questions and concerns posed by the neighbors of the construction property. After discussion, it was determined that FLC would be able to get congregational input and respond to HH by November 10.

No items outside those specified for a special meeting being allowed,  
Ho Brown adjourned the meeting at 7:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by
Kendahl Adjorlolo
Council Secret



